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 Date: 5th October 2018   Issue: 144 

Forthcoming Dates: 

¶ 8th Oct: Individual    

Photographs (whole 
school) 

¶ 9th Oct: Y4 Citrine & 

Jasper: Affinity Water trip 

¶ 10th Oct: Y4 Quartz: 

Affinity Water Trip 

¶ 12th Oct: Rec to Y5 Flu 

Immunisations 

¶ 15th Oct: Sibling         

Photographs  

¶ 16th Oct: Y4 Roman 

Workshop 

¶ 17th Oct, 3pm: Y4 Jasper 

Sharing Assembly (Hall) 

¶ 18th Oct: Y1 trip to      

Museum of Childhood 

¶ 22nd Oct: Dental hygiene 

talk to Reception 

¶ 23rd & 25th Oct: Parent       

Consultations 

¶ 29th Oct: 2nd Nov: Half 

Term (school closed) 

¶ 5th Nov: Inset Day 

(school closed) 

¶ 6th Nov: Return to school 

¶ 7th Nov, 11:00am—

11:35am Nursery Stay & 
Play 

¶ 8th Nov, 3.30pm—4.00 

pm: Y1 Stay & Play 

 

Good Afternoon Everyone. What a wonderful week we have had! On Monday we had an      
informal Review on 'behaviour, mental heath and wellbeing of children and staff'. It was a full on 
day, starting at 7.30 am. The Reviewer came in and spoke with many pupils from Year 1 - 6;     
various teaching and support staff and she undertook several learning walks in all of our           
classrooms.  Considering that our new therapeutic Learning and Relationship Policy, which focuses 
on our values, teaching behaviour choices and restoring and reflecting on the wrong choices that 
we have made, was only introduced at the beginning of term, she was incredibly impressed with 
how embedded it already seems. Comments from the children including "behaviour is all part of 
our learning", "there are always consequences for the choices we make, but we have to find the 
right solution to make it right" and "I know someone who can shows a lot of anger, however they 
have Autism and they don't mean it" just shows how mindful our children are and how passionate 
our staff is in the teaching of this new approach. She liked our Learning Journals and hearing the     
children say that "they help me feel better in myself" just proves what a positive impact they are 
already having on our children's wellbeing and self esteem. She completely agreed with the fact 
that we differentiate our policy for those who have specific needs. It would be wrong to treat all of 
our children in exactly the same way: just as we differentiate children's learning in the classroom; 
we differentiate how we react to and teach their behaviour choices. The below illustration is a 
great visual way to show that it isn't about equality; instead it is about equity: putting extra    
support into place for those children who need it so that they can be as successful as their peers.  

 

t takes time to see the benefits and the impact of a new 
policy - such as behaviour - but already we are seeing 
such a difference. She was really impressed with what she 
saw at our school and it made me incredibly proud of all 
our hard work and dedication.  

 

Miss Graham, Acting Principal 

 

Attendance 

Well done to Y6 Crystal 
who are this week’s           

winners with 99.3%      
attendance.   

Learning Hero 
of the Week 

To be presented in class on Monday 8th     
October at 3:15 pm 

Y1 Jade: Tayla  Y1 Pearl: Vinodihni                 
Y2 Diamond: Olivia Y2 Emerald: Chance      
Y3 Amethyst: Elian Y3 Moonstone: Chloe                               
Y3 Sapphire: Violet  Y4 Citrine: Emily L         
Y4 Jasper: Bayley  Y4 Quartz: Cayden           
Y5 Garnet: David  Y5 Jet: Drew                        
Y5 Tigers Eye: Tyler Y6 Aquamarine: Evie      
Y6 Crystal: Evie   

vǳƻǘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ  

Ϧ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƘŀƭƭΦ IŜ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝǾŜ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǇŜŜǊǎ - ƛǘǎϥ ǎƻ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘϦ aǊǎ wƛȄƻƴΣ 
IŜŀŘ /ƘŜŦΦ    ϦLǎŀōŜƭƭŀ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘǊƛŜǎ ƘŜǊ ōŜǎǘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǎƘŜ ŘƻŜǎΦ {ƘŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ 
ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇΗ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳϦ aŀȄ ²Φ    ϦL ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ hƭƛǾƛŀ ōŜ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƘŀƴŘ ǘƻ 9ƳƛƭȅΦ {ƘŜ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ 
ǳƴǎǳǊŜϦΦ aŀŘŘƛŜΦ 

 òCaptain Perseveranceó 

Learning Hero of the week  

School Photographs: Monday 8th, individual.  

Siblings on 15th Oct.  Please look extra smart in full 
school uniform to achieve the best possible             

photograph!   

Early Year’s Super Learning 
Heroes (presented today) 

  Nursery: Sophie  Sunstone: Lewis  Coral: Leo 

An email has been sent to EY parents today.   

!ǎǇƛǊŜ bŜǿǎΥ This week, the Central Team have been supporting our Admin Team with the school census 
and ensuring appropriate checking systems are in place. Thank you! 
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REMINDER: Children who bring mobile phones to school must leave them 
with the office in the morning and collect them after being dismissed from 
class at the office window.  Phones are not to be used on school grounds.  
Thank you. 

Class Update: Y4 Citrine  
The theme in Science this half term is 'States of Matter' - we have been   
carrying out some interesting experiments to deepen our                         
understanding.  Last week, we made slime using different ingredients and 
had to decide in groups which was the best and why.  This week, we looked 
at gases in the atmosphere: we did different investigations to find out about 
gas such as pouring water on a sponge and understanding why there are 
bubbles, why it is harder to squeeze a bottle with a lid on and if a helium 
balloon is    heavier than an air filled balloon. 

If you are interested in attending one of our Reception September 
2019 intake Open Days, please go to the website for the dates which 
take place throughout November, December and January.  To book a slot, 
contact the office and provide your name, contact number and the      
number of adults who will be attending.   

To check whether you are eligible for Free School 
Meals please visit  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

Our two coffee    
mornings (parent and 
staff) have raised the 
grand total of      

£152.28 for MacMillan.  
Thank you to all - and also to 
those who made text donations          
directly to MacMillan too.  

Year 1 children making   
addition number sentences 
this week. 
As part of our Year 1 D&T project, we 
would like to make sock puppets.  Please 
take a look for some unwanted socks at 
home, which can be used and bring them 
in next week.  Thank you in advance.   

Reminder for parents of Y4 
Next week, our trips to Affinity Water take place on Tuesday and    
Wednesday.  Jasper and Citrine (Tuesday) and Quartz (Wednesday).  
Please ensure all payments are made on Gateway.   

All children will need to wear uniform but can wear trainers, bring a 
packed lunch, a water bottle and a coat, as some of it takes place outside. 

Thank you in advance to those adults who will be joining us as volunteers.  
Our trips would not be possible without your support. 

Our school milk scheme is administered by Cool Milk.  To 
register your child for school milk, please visit https://
www.coolmilk.com/register. 

This is a plea from our staff at Hammond: please do not allow your        
children to watch or play films and games which they are too young for.    
Yesterday, when a few children in Reception this week were asked what 
they were doing when they were "play fighting", they told their teachers 
that they were rein-acting scenes from Fortnight. Fortnight due 
to ‘frequent scenes of violence., is not suitable for persons under 12 years of 
age’. Children of such a young age should therefore not be exposed to 
material such as this - it really is inappropriate; they are not emotionally 
and mentally ready for it. Please, please do support us with this.         
Thank you. 

The school office will close at 3.30 pm on Tue 9th October for staff training.   

Our new menu commences on 15th October.  Please 
see the website for our choice of meals.   

https://www.coolmilk.com/register
https://www.coolmilk.com/register
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School Attendance Information for Parents/Carers 
It is through attendance that pupils maximise their full potential, enhancing their life chances for the future. Missing school means missing out on 
learning and this can have an impact on a child’s development and attainment. There is a strong statistical link between attendance and          
attainment.  

The law states that children of statutory school age who are on roll at a school or academy must attend regularly and punctually. Regular         
attendance is important, because it is the best way ensuring children make the most of the educational opportunities available to them. 

Parents and Carers have a legal duty to ensure their children attend school regularly and punctually. Failure to ensure a child's regular attendance 
at the school where they are registered is a criminal offence which carries a fine of up to £1000 per parent per child (Section 444(1)) or in more   
serious cases (aggravated offence), a fine of up to £2500 per parent per child and/or up to 3 months imprisonment (Section 444 (A)). 

Maximising School Attendance  

¶ Children need to go to school regularly and punctually to make the most of their educational opportunities and parents/carers have a vital 

role in making that happen. 

¶ Our attendance target is 95% and above. If you are having trouble getting your child to go to school please contact us. we will discuss the 

attendance issues with you and work together to put a plan in place. 

¶ School offers meeting and phone calls to discuss attendance issues. 

¶ Develop consistent evening and morning routines with your child. 

¶ Regularly talk to your child about their school day. 

¶ Please try to book medical appointments afterschool and booked holidays out of term time. 

¶ Please call the absence line if your child is unwell and unable to attend school. 

¶ Pupils need to arrive at school on time —the school day starts at 8.45am 

Penalty Notice Process 

School operate the Penalty Notice process for 15 or more 
unauthorised sessions of absences in the current or previous 
term. On the 1st February 2016 Hertfordshire County    
Council changed the Penalty Notice from 21 to 15 sessions of 
unauthorised absence in the current or previous term. 
Please note a sessions is half a day of unauthorised absence. 
The Penalty Notice requires you to pay a fine of £60 within 
21 days. If this fine is not paid within the time limit the    
penalty rises to £120 which must be paid within 28 days. 
(E.g. two parents with two children could incur a total cost 
of £480). If liable for prosecution for this offence. Penalty 
Notices are administered by the local Authority and they 
have the responsibility for issuing them to parents and 
carers. 

Requests for absences during term time 

Amendments have been made to the 2006 regulations in 
the Education (Pupil Registration) (England) 
(Amendment) Regulations 2013. 

The amendments make clear that Head teachers may not 
grant any leave of absence during term time unless there 
are exceptional circumstances. As a parent/guardian you 
are strongly urged to avoid booking holidays during term 
time.  

If your child is absent from school because of a holiday 
which has not been agreed this will be classified as an    
unauthorised absence and this may lead to a Penalty   
Notice.  

By taking family holidays during the designated holiday 
periods, you will be supporting your child’s full school     
attendance, learning and development. There are 13 weeks 
of the year to take holidays out of term time.  


